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RADFORD UNIVERSITY 
BOARD OF VISITORS 

FEBRUARY 4, 2009 
 

MINUTES 
       APPROVED 

         
Members present: 
 
Mr. Thomas E. Fraim, Jr., Rector 
Ms. Nancy E. Artis, Vice-Rector 
Ms. Nancy H. Agee  
The Honorable J. Brandon Bell 
The Honorable C. Nelson Harris 
Mrs. Mary Ann Hovis 
Mr. Darius A. Johnson 
Mr. Randal J. Kirk 
Mr. Stephen A. Musselwhite 
Mr. Walter Rugaber 
Dr. Cora S. Salzberg 
Mr. Ronald Wesley 
Dr. Wayne Saubert (non-voting advisory faculty representative) 
 
Members absent: 
 
Mr. Mark R. Pace 
Ms. Juliann Abercrombie (non-voting advisory student representative) 
 
Others present:   
 
President Penelope W. Kyle 
Dr. Wil Stanton, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs 
Ms. Karen Casteele, University Relations 
Mr. Michael Hemphill, University Relations 
Ms. Alison Landry, Assistant Attorney General, Attorney General’s Office 
Ms. Lisa Ridpath, Budget Director 
Ms. Evelyn Wilson, Associate Vice President for Finance and Administration 
Mr. Tim Thornton, Roanoke Times Reporter 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Mr. Thomas Fraim, Rector of the Board, called the meeting to order at  
12:58 p.m., Wednesday, February 4, 2009, in One James Center, 901 East Cary 
Street, Richmond, VA. 
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APPROVAL OF MEETING AGENDA 
 
Mr. Nelson Harris made a motion to approve the amended agenda for the 
February 4, 2009, Board of Visitors meeting.  Ms. Nancy Artis seconded the 
motion, and the motion carried unanimously.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Rector Fraim asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the November 12-13, 
2008, meeting of the Board of Visitors, as distributed.  Ms. Nancy Artis made the 
motion; Ms. Nancy Agee seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 
 
INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS 
 
Rector Fraim asked President Penelope Kyle to introduce any special guests.  
President Kyle introduced Mr. Michael Hemphill, from the RU University 
Relations Department, Mr. Tim Thornton with the Roanoke Times Newspaper, 
and Ms. Alison Landry, Assistant Attorney General from the Attorney General’s 
Office.  She also introduced Ms. Karen Casteele, from the RU University 
Relations Department, who led a training session for those participating in RU 
Advocacy Day on February 5, 2009, after the conclusion of the Board meeting. 
 
Rector Fraim formally welcomed The Honorable J. Brandon Bell, who was 
appointed to the Board of Visitors by Governor Kaine on November 6, 2008. 
 
 
REPORT FROM THE STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE OF THE BOARD 
 
Mr. Nelson Harris, Chair of the Student Affairs Committee, reported that the 
committee met on January 26, 2009 in Roanoke, Va.  He described the 
reaccreditation process that the Radford University Police Department (RUPD) 
recently underwent.  Mr. Harris explained that RUPD was the first university 
police department to be accredited through the Virginia Law Enforcement 
Professional Standards Committee (VLEPSC).   
 
Mr. Harris also reported that Matt Williams, President of the Student 
Government Association (SGA) presented to the committee the SGA Strategic 
Plan, which supports the University’s 7-17 Strategic Plan.  He advised the Board 
that this is the first multi year strategic plan ever submitted by the SGA.  Matt 
Williams was complimented on his leadership and the implementation of the 
SGA Strategic Plan. 
 
(A copy of the Student Affairs Committee Report shall be attached hereto as 
Attachment A and made a part of these minutes.)  
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Rector Fraim commented on the reaccreditation of the Radford University Police 
Department.  He requested that the Board have a chance to formally thank Chief 
Roberts at the next board meeting. 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE BUSINESS AFFAIRS COMMITTEE OF THE 
BOARD  
 
As part of the Business Affairs Committee report, Mr. Stephen Musselwhite, 
Chair, called for the adoption of the following resolution.  Mr. R. J. Kirk moved 
that the resolution be adopted. Dr. Salzberg seconded the motion and the 
resolution was approved unanimously. 
 

Approval of Radford University’s Resolution of Compliance-Debt 
Management Policy (A copy of the Resolution shall be attached hereto as 
Attachment B and made a part of these minutes.)   

 
Mr. Musselwhite reported on other items that were discussed at the Business 
Affairs Committee Meeting held in Richmond on February 4, 2009. (A copy of 
the Business Affairs Committee Report shall be attached hereto as Attachment C 
and made a part of these minutes.)  
 
RECOMMENDATION FROM THE ACADEMIC AFFAIRS COMMITTEE OF THE 
BOARD  
 
Mr. R. J. Kirk, Chairman of the Academic Affairs Committee reported that the 
committee met in Radford, Va., on January 27, 2009 and discussed the Academic 
Program Reorganization Plan, which was presented to the committee by Provost 
Wil Stanton.  On behalf of the Committee, Mr. Kirk proposed the adoption of the 
Academic Program Reorganization Plan by the Board of Visitors.  Ms. Nancy 
Agee made the motion to approve, Mr. Walter Rugaber seconded the motion and 
the motion was approved unanimously. (A copy of which shall be attached hereto 
as Attachment D and made a part of these minutes.)   
 
REPORT FROM THE GOVERNANCE AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE 
OF THE BOARD  
 
Ms. Nancy Agee, Chair of the Governance and Administration Committee, 
reported that the committee held its first meeting earlier that morning.  The 
committee heard a report from Ms. Cathy Greenberg on fundraising activities.  
The committee talked briefly about governmental relations and Ms. Agee stated 
that the committee had no personnel matters to report. 
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CLOSED SESSION 
 
Ms. Nancy Agee moved that the Board convene in a closed meeting, pursuant to 
Sections 2.2-3711-(A) (1) of the Freedom of Information Act, for the purpose of 
“Discussion of Personnel Matters that involve the hiring, promotion, 
performance, and/or compensation of certain University employees.”   
Mr. R. J. Kirk seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.   
 
RECONVENED SESSION 
 
Following the Closed Session, members of the public were invited to return to the 
meeting.  Rector Fraim called the meeting to order and asked Ms. Nancy Agee to 
make the motion to return to open session.   
 
Ms. Nancy Agee made the following motion:     
 

WHEREAS, the Radford University Board of Visitors has convened an 
executive meeting on this date pursuant to an affirmative recorded vote 
and in accordance with the provisions of The Virginia Freedom of 
Information Act; and 
 
WHEREAS, Section 2.2-3712 of the Code of Virginia requires a 
certification by this Board that such closed meeting was conducted in 
conformity with Virginia law; 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Radford University 
Board of Visitors hereby certifies that, to the best of each member’s  
knowledge, (1) only public business matters lawfully exempted from 
open meeting requirements under Virginia law and (2) only such public 
business matters as were identified in the motion by which the closed 
meeting was convened were heard, discussed or considered in the 
meeting by the Radford University Board of Visitors.  

 
 
VOTE: yes – Ms. Nancy Agee  yes – Mr. Darius Johnson  
  yes – Ms. Nancy Artis  yes – Mr. R. J. Kirk 
  yes – Mr. J. Brandon Bell  yes – Mr. Stephen A. Musselwhite 
  yes – Mr. Thomas Fraim, Jr. yes – Mr. Walter Rugaber 
  yes – Mr. C. Nelson Harris  yes – Dr. Cora S. Salzberg  
  yes – Mrs. Mary Ann Hovis yes – Mr. Ronald Wesley  
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REPORT FROM THE RU FOUNDATION LIAISON 
 
Mrs. Mary Ann Hovis made her report to the Board regarding the most recent 
meeting of the Radford University Foundation Board held on February 3, 2009, 
in Richmond.   She stated that at the meeting, Cathy Greenberg, Vice President of 
University Relations, gave a report to the Foundation Board on recent 
fundraising efforts.  Mrs. Hovis reported that the Foundation Investment 
Committee is in the process of interviewing investment firms and will propose a 
recommendation at the next Foundation Board meeting for a change in 
investment advisors. 
 
Mrs. Hovis also reported that there had been a discussion about Selu and she 
informed the Board that the Foundation is pursuing a conservation easement and 
stream ligation rights for the property.  The goal of the Foundation is to make 
Selu a self-supporting entity.  
 
Mrs. Hovis announced that the Foundation Board had approved the appointment 
of Mr. Albert Mah as the Executive Director of the Foundation.  This will be the  
first time that the Foundation will have its own employee, separate from the 
University Advancement Office, that is dedicated to the administration of the 
Foundation. 
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
President Kyle made the President’s report to the Board of Visitors. (A copy of the 
President’s Report shall be attached hereto as Attachment E and made a part of 
these minutes.) 
 
NEXT MEETING 

 
The Rector announced that the next meeting of the Board of Visitors is scheduled 
for Wednesday and Thursday, April 22-23, 2009 in Radford.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
With no further business to come before the Board, the Rector adjourned the 
meeting at 2:19 p.m. 
 
 
      ________________________ 
      Kathy Thompson, Secretary 
      Radford University Board of Visitors  
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Radford University Board of Visitors 
 


February 4, 2009 
 


Report of President Penelope W. Kyle 
 
 
As you can imagine, responding to the state budget crisis has been our primary concern since the 
November meeting of the Board of Visitors. On December 17, after Governor Tim Kaine 
announced his 15 percent budget reversion proposal, I wrote a letter to the Radford University 
community to try to allay concerns on the cusp of the holiday season. Since then this 
administration, working with all department and division heads, has worked tirelessly to prepare 
budget reversion plans in response to proposed state cuts. 
 
Just as important, though, is the impact of the financial downturn on our students and their 
families. Our Financial Aid Office has seen an increase in the number of students and families 
contacting the office about financing their education. Also, many of our returning students and 
their families are applying for financial aid for the first time as a result of lay-offs in the family, 
diminished asset value, or less ability to access home equity and other lines of credit. While 
some families are struggling to finance the remainder of this academic year, many are expressing 
greater concerns about the coming fall semester as uncertainty in the economy continues to 
deepen. 
 
Fortunately, Radford University remains an excellent value for in-state students. Adding tuition, 
fees, room and board, RU is a better value than all but one of the 15 four-year public universities 
in the Commonwealth. In addition to keeping our costs as low as possible: 


• To assist students who have recently applied for financial aid, RU defers payments for 
tuition, books, and university room and board until funds are received.   


• RU has a short-term loan program in place that allows students to borrow a small amount 
of money to assist with expenses until their financial aid funds arrive.  


• RU offers the Highlander Choice plan, which allows students and families the 
opportunity to pay their college expenses (tuition, fees, campus housing and meals) in as 
many as ten monthly installments with no interest charges.  


• RU’s Financial Aid counselors are presenting families with various financing options and 
assisting those who qualify through the application process.  


Thankfully, the economy has not yet had a major impact on our enrollment for this spring 
semester. As of this past Monday, which was our official census date – we currently have 7,337 
full-time undergraduate students enrolled for spring 2009, which is up from 7,154 from spring 
2008. For our overall student body, current numbers indicate that spring 2009 enrollment is at 96 
percent of fall 2008 enrollment, which is slightly better than our historical average of 95 percent. 
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Budget issues aside, our news has not been entirely bleak.  


On December 2, we held our inaugural Campus Illumination Ceremony on the steps of 
McConnell Library.  
 
On December 11, we held a holiday reception for the campus community that culminated in a 
recognition ceremony for the 23 faculty members who retired over the past year. And on 
December 20, we graduated 473 students at our Winter Commencement.  
 
On January 7, we gained approval from the State Council on Higher Education of Virginia to 
offer a doctorate of nursing practice degree starting in 2010. This is the third graduate program 
for which we have received state approval in the past year alone, joining our master’s of 
occupational therapy and doctorate of physical therapy. 
 
The week of January 21, we celebrated the reopening of the Dedmon Center after a nearly $16 
million renovation with home men’s and women’s basketball games.  
 
The next night, January 22, we welcomed former Governor L. Douglas Wilder to campus for our 
commemoration of the life of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. This amazing event was coordinated by 
the office of Dean of Students Trae Cotton. Governor Wilder delivered an electrifying keynote 
address to about 200 from the campus and community who attended the event inside the 
Covington Center. 
 
On February 9 we will launch the new MyRU portal which will transform us into a unified 
digital campus and facilitate our campus communication.  
 
RU Sustainability 
 
Regarding the RU Sustainability initiative we launched in September, I am 
pleased to report that in December, thanks to the installation of infrared motion 
sensors, magnetic window contacts and other high-tech devices, two of our older 
residence halls earned the prestigious U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Energy Star certification.  
 
Another of our sustainability efforts has won a national award. GQ Upcycles!, sponsored by the 
our Governor’s Quad residential halls, was named the National Educational Program for the 
month of December 2008 by The National Association of College and University Residence 
Halls, Inc. The project taught quad residents how to recycle what would normally be useless or 
outdated objects and make them creative gifts. Angela Ward, assistant director and area 
coordinator of Residential Life, spearheaded the project. 
 
Meanwhile, RU is in the midst of RecycleMania 2009, a competition for college and university 
recycling programs that promotes waste reduction activities across campus. Over a 10-week 
period that ends in March, participating schools will report recycling and trash data, which are 
then ranked. Schools have the opportunity to see how their recycling efforts stand up against the 
competition.  
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Sustainability is also a regular feature now in RU Today, our weekly electronic news publication 
created by University Relations. And our Sustainability Coordinator Julio Stephens has created a 
Sustainability website to document all of our efforts and provide sustainability tips for the RU 
community, www.radford.edu/rugreen.  
 
It is important to remember that so much of our sustainability effort targets not only reducing our 
carbon footprint but also our utility costs, which is increasingly important during these tough 
economic times. 
 
Academic Affairs 
 
In addition to the restructuring initiatives that Provost Wil Stanton has discussed, we have 
enjoyed several outstanding academic achievements. 
 
On December 10, students in professors Tod Burke’s and Steve Owen’s “Investigating the 
Kennedy Assassination,” used their semester-long study of forensic science and investigative 
theory to present findings to an experts panel, which included myself. This project demonstrates 
our commitment to providing dynamic faculty-student collaborations for our undergraduates. 
 
On December 17, Dr. Takashi Okuda from Aichi Prefectural University (APU) in Japan made a 
presentation to the College of Science and Technology (CSAT) Leadership Team to propose 
student and faculty exchange between CSAT’s Information Technology Department and APU. 
 
Also that week, physics professor Rhett Herman took a group of students to San Francisco to 
present their findings on polar icecap research to the December meeting of the American 
Geophysical Union. 
 
In other news: 


• Skip Watts, interim chair of Radford University’s Department of Geology, was part of a 
team of environmental specialists and earth scientists who authored a transition document 
for then President-elect Barack Obama in critical areas of energy, natural resources, 
environmental quality and natural hazards.  


• Ten Radford University students will each receive a $6,000 scholarship to participate in a 
cutting edge foreign-language training and international internship program. The 
university’s International Education Center (IEC) recently received a two-year $136,000 
grant from the U.S. Department of Education to develop an international internship 
program for students with a business-related major.  


• The National Science Foundation has awarded our Math Education program $119,667 for 
a public interest project to enhance curriculum development and support educational 
research. 


• The College of Business and Economics has named Elizabeth Jamison as the new 
director of our Master’s of Business Administration program. 
  


 
 







  ATTACHMENT E 


  4


University Advancement 
 
In University Advancement, preparations for Homecoming, February 25-28, have been a high 
priority. Plans include an Alumni Teaching Day to give faculty an opportunity to invite 
accomplished graduates back to campus to serve as instructors; home basketball games; Texas 
Hold ‘Em and billiards tournaments; a step show; and so much more. 
 
We have expanded the Reunion Giving this year to five other classes. The Reunion Classes will 
be held the second week of June for 50, 35, 30, 25, and 10 year reunions. 
 
Advancement has also hired three new directors to enhance the university’s efforts in securing 
private contributions vital for RU’s long-range goals. Maq Trivedi will have fundraising 
responsibility for northern Virginia and metro Washington, D.C., Meredith Marks will have 
primary fundraising responsibility for far southwest Virginia, North Carolina and South 
Carolina, and Kelly Underwood will have fundraising activities dedicated to athletics. 
 
University Relations 
 
In addition to RU Today, to which I invite you all to subscribe, and our new Magazine of 
Radford University, University Relations is working with the Office of Alumni Affairs to 
produce a monthly electronic newsletter to keep alumni better connected to RU. 
  
University Relations is also producing a 30-second television commercial to run during 
broadcasts of RU athletic events. ESPN, for example, provides universities with free air time for 
one commercial during its broadcasts. We want to have a spot ready in case our men’s or 
women’s basketball teams make it to the televised Big South Conference final and/or NCAA 
tournament. This spring, ESPNU is also broadcasting one of our softball team’s games – another 
free opportunity to air our story. 
 
Athletics 
 
Speaking of athletics, RU now has a fantastic new website, www.radfordathletics.com.  
 
The men's basketball team won Monday night’s game against Winthrop and moved back into 
first-place in the Big South Conference after VMI lost to UNC Asheville.  
 
The women's basketball team is 5-3 and currently ranked number three in the Big South 
Conference.  
 
Meanwhile, our women's soccer was ranked the fourth-most improved team in Division I by 
Somis Sports. Just last week, the team was awarded its most Virginia Sports Information 
Directors All-State honors in school history, including coach of the year accolades for Ben 
Sohrabi. Along with coach of the year, Radford earned two first team and two second team 
selections. 
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The National Soccer Coaches’ Association of America recognized our men’s team for the second 
straight year as one of its 2008 Team Academic Award winners, an honor given to programs 
with a team grade point average of 3.0 or better.  
 
Also, for the third time in her career, women’s volleyball player Melinda Clelland (Richmond, 
Va.) was named to the Big South All-Academic squad as recently announced by the league 
office. 
 
And finally, the Big South Council of Chief Executive Officers has elected me to serve as the 
Big South Conference representative to the NCAA Presidential Advisory Group. 
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Student Affairs Committee of the Board of Visitors 
January 26, 2009; 1:00 p.m. 


Roanoke, VA. 
C. Nelson Harris, Chair 


 
 
Reaccreditation of the Radford University Police Department 


• RU Police Chief Colleen Roberts reviewed the reaccreditation process that the Radford 
University Police Department recently underwent.  She explained that RUPD was the 
first university police department to be accredited through the Virginia Law Enforcement 
Professional Standards Committee (VLEPSC). 


• Agencies receive accreditation for a period of four years.   
• Departments are evaluated on 180 professional standards that are divided into four 


general subject areas:  Administration, Operations, Personnel, and Training.   
• There is a two- to three-day on-site assessment. 
• RUPD will appear before the VLEPSC Executive Board for final reaccreditation review 


on February 18, 2009, in the Salem Civic Center.  Successful completion of that review 
will result in reaccreditation.   


 
Student Government Association Strategic Plan 


• Matt Williams, SGA President, discussed the plan’s five main components:  
Sustainability, School Spirit & Pride, Diversity, Campus Outreach, and 
Global/Community Outreach.   


• SGA has developed its first ever multi-year Strategic Plan.  It was developed to support 
RU’s Strategic Plan. 


• Mr. Williams reported that most university SGAs do not develop strategic plans.  
• Mr. Williams said they plan to present and share the plan at their national SGA 


organization. 
  


Coordination of RU Services with the Local Community Services Board for Students in 
Crisis 


• As a result of the April 2007 tragedy at Virginia Tech, the Governor’s Commission made 
a recommendation that universities and their local Community Services Board have a 
MOA regarding services to students.   


• For decades, Radford University has used the Community Services Board to assess 
students in crisis, particularly after hours.  This MOA, therefore, clarifies and defines 
existing practices.   


• This draft has been reviewed by Greer Saunders, RU’s legal counsel in the Attorney 
General’s Office.     


• This was an information item to continue to keep the Board of Visitors informed about 
issues related to students in crisis.  No action by the Board is required. 
  


Alcohol Policy Change 
• The new policy prohibits all alcohol in the residence halls, regardless of age of the 


student.  This policy goes into effect Fall 2009. 
• The previous policy allowed alcohol in the rooms of students 21 years old and older.   
• The Student Affairs Executive Committee (SAEC) changed the policy after discussions 


with residence hall students and SGA.   
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• While most of the alcohol issues in the residence halls occur from residents under the age 
of 21, there are times when conduct issues arise from residents over 21.   


• There is also the ongoing potential that residents over 21 may be purchasing alcohol for 
underage students.  


• This change in policy would reduce the gray areas that RA’s and RD’s face when dealing 
with alcohol issues in the residence halls.   
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Radford University Board of Visitors 
 


~Resolution of Compliance-Debt Management Policy~ 
February 4, 2009 


 
WHEREAS, the 2005 Session of the General Assembly adopted, and the Governor 


signed, legislation that provides Radford University and all other public colleges 
and universities in the Commonwealth the opportunity to attain certain authority 
and autonomy to manage its academic and administrative affairs more efficiently 
and effectively through implementation of the Restructured Higher Education 
Financial and Administrative Operations Act, and 


 
WHEREAS, on June 30, 2005 the Radford University Board of Visitors approved a 


Resolution of Commitment allowing the University to exercise restructured 
financial and operational authority as identified in the Restructuring Act, and 


 
WHEREAS, the Governor has established financial and management measures on which 


annual assessment and certification of institutional performance will be evaluated, 
and 


 
WHEREAS, the financial and management measures require the Radford University 


Board of Visitors to approve a Debt Management Policy, and 
 
WHEREAS, the Radford University Board of Visitors approved such Debt Management 


Policy at its March 30, 2007 meeting; revisions to this policy were approved by 
the Board of Visitors at its August 23, 2007 meeting,  


 
WHEREAS, Radford University satisfied the remaining debt service on the renovation  


of Norwood Hall effective June 30, 2006, and 
 
WHEREAS, the Board of Visitors must now certify Radford University’s compliance 


with the approved Debt Management Policy to the Secretary of Finance for the 
Commonwealth of Virginia; 


 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, this resolution approved by the 


Radford University Board of Visitors certifies that the University has no previous 
debt nor has issued any new debt and is in compliance with its Debt Management 
Policy. 


 
 


Adopted: February 4, 2009     
      Thomas E. Fraim, Jr.   Rector 
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Business Affairs Committee Report 
February 4, 2009 
Richmond, VA. 


 
The Business Affairs Committee met this morning and has one item we would like 
to present for your approval.   
 
Resolution of Compliance with Radford University Debt Management Policy 
The Business Affairs Committee reviewed and discussed the adoption of a 
resolution certifying that Radford University is in compliance with its Debt 
Management Policy.  This certification is being required by the Secretary of 
Finance for the Commonwealth of Virginia. 
 
At the current time, Radford University has no debt; therefore, the University is in 
compliance with its debt management policy.  The University satisfied the 
remaining debt service for the renovation of Norwood Hall effective June 30, 
2006.   Several new capital projects have been approved for debt financing; 
however, those projects have not yet been initiated.  
 
Action Item 
The Business Affairs Committee recommends that the Board of Visitors adopts the   
Resolution of Compliance with Radford University Debt Management Policy. 
 
Information Items: 
 
Governor’s Budget Recommendations 
For 2009-10, the Governor recommended a 15 percent cut for all four-year 
institutions and a 10 percent reduction for two-year institutions.  For RU, this 
translates into a $7.5 million reduction.  This amount includes the $2.5 million 
reduction the University received in October 2008.    
 
In addition to the state general fund reduction, the Eminent Scholars program was 
eliminated which is another $42,782 reduction RU must absorb.   
 
There was some good news regarding student financial aid.  The Governor 
recommended a system wide increase of $25.9 million for need-based in-state 
student financial aid.  The distribution of funding was based on the Partnership 
Model which targets aid to institutions with students with the greatest need.  
Institutions with less than 65% met aid received a portion of the funds.  The 
recommended allocation for RU is $458,578.   
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The President’s Cabinet continues to develop strategies to address the Governor’s 
recommended reductions until a final budget is approved by the General 
Assembly. 
 
Update on Proposed Legislation and SCHEV Toward Affordability Report 
The University Budget Director updated the Business Affairs Committee on 
proposed legislation impacting higher education and discussed a report issued by 
SCHEV entitled “Toward Affordability: Policy Recommendation for Virginia 
Higher Education”.   
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Radford University Board of Visitors 
February 4, 2009 


 
Be it resolved, that the Radford University Board of Visitors hereby ratifies and approves 
the actions taken by the Academic Affairs Committee of the BOV at its regularly 
scheduled meeting on January 27, 2009, including the endorsement of the continuing 
rigorous program review process being undertaken by the Provost; and further 


 
Be it resolved that the Radford University Board of Visitors approved the merging of 
Chemistry and Biology into a single department and the consideration and assessment 
of a new degree program in biochemistry; and 
 
Be it resolved that the Radford University Board of Visitors approved the creation of the 
School of Environmental and Physical Science; and  
 
Be it resolved that the Radford University Board of Visitors approved the combining of 
the Forensic Science Institute into the School of Environmental and Physical Science; 
and  
 
Be it resolved that the Radford University Board of Visitors approved the combining of 
Physical Anthropology into the School of Environmental and Physical Science; and  
 
Be it resolved that the Radford University Board of Visitors approved the merging of 
Physics, Geology, and Geography into the School of Environmental and Physical Science; 
and  
 
Be it resolved that the Radford University Board of Visitors approved the creation of a 
School of Theater and Dance and merge the two existing departments, Theater and 
Dance, into the new school; and 
 
Be it resolved that the Radford University Board of Visitors approved the transfer of 
Recreation, Parks & Tourism from the Waldron College of Health and Human Services to 
the College of Education and Human Development; and 
 
Be it resolved that the Radford University Board of Visitors approved the transfer of 
Foods and Nutrition from the School of Nursing in the Waldron College of Health and 
Human Services to the Department of Exercise, Sports and Health Education in the 
College of Education and Human Development. 


 
 
     


 





